QUARTERLY PROGRESS REPORT

October through December 2022

Independent Evaluation of Non-Traditional Methods to Obtain Annual Average Daily Traffic
FHWA Pooled Fund Study # TPF-5(384)

Submitted by:
FHWA 


WORK CONDUCTED THIS QUARTER

· Contract award completed – Battelle Memorial Institute was awarded the contract.
· Kick-off meeting was held with Battelle.
· TAC meeting was held and all agencies were briefed on the final phase of the pooled fund:
· Updates for task 3 report
· Technical assistance for agencies
· TAC Exchange Sessions – 2 to be planned with one on the each side of the US and one on the west side of the US.  Only TAC members will be able to attend the meeting in person.  Remote attendance is being considered.  The two tentative time frames for the Exchange Sessions are August and October 2023
· Battelle started a literature review and initial work on updating the guidance originally done and provided by StreetLight Data in the first part of the research for their task 3.
· FHWA provided Battelle with numerous studies and background information to help assist with the needed updates and statistical methods to be explored to help with implementation of the use of non-traditional AADT sources.
 

WORK PLANNED FOR NEXT QUARTER
· Hold another TAC meeting.
· Review Battelle findings for the needed updates for the guidance.
· Compile list of agencies needing direct assistance.
· Find suitable locations for the Exchange Sessions. 
· Polling the agencies for how they need assistance and offering this direct hourly support to help them progress with any aspect of helping them implement non-traditional AADT sources.


SIGNIFICANT ISSUES

· None 
2

